
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600 • Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

February 1,2016 

Nick Tosti 
McCormick Communities LLC 
805 Kirkland Ave Suite 200 
Kirkland, WA 98033 

RE: 
	Transfer of coverage under the Construction Stormwater General Permit 

Permit number: 
Site Name: 
Location: 

Disturbed Acres: 

Dear Mr. Tosti: 

WAR010777 
McCormick Reservoir & Pump Station 
4807 SW Old Clifton Rd 
Port Orchard, WA 
	

County: Kitsap 
1.7 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received your Transfer of Coverage 
form for coverage under the Construction Stormwater General Permit. Our records have been 
updated to show McCormick Communities LLC as responsible for permit coverage effective 
December 31, 2015. Please retain this transfer of permit coverage letter with your permit 
(enclosed), stormwater pollution prevention plan (SWPPP), and site log book. These 
materials are the official record of permit coverage for your site. 

Please take time to read the entire permit and contact Ecology if you have any questions. 

Electronic Discharge Monitoring Reports (WQWebDMR) 
This permit requires that Permittees submit monthly discharge monitoring reports (DMRs) 
electronically using Ecology's secure online system, WQWebDMR. To sign up for WQWebDMR go 
to: www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/permits/paris/webdmr.html. If you have questions, contact the 
portal staff at (360) 407-7097 (Olympia area), or (800) 633-6193/option 3, or email 
WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov. 
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Ecology Field Inspector Assistance 
If you have questions regarding stormwater management at your construction site, please contact 
Tracie Walters of Ecology's Northwest Regional Office in Bellevue at 
tracie.walters@ecy.wa.gov, or (425) 649-4484. 

Questions or Additional Information 
Ecology is committed to providing assistance. Please review our web page at: 
wvvw.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/stormwater/construction/. If you have questions about the 
construction stormwater general permit, please contact Josh Klimek at josh.klimek@ecy.wa.gov, 
or (360) 407-7451. 

Sincerely, 

Bill Moore, PR, Manager 
Program Development Services Section 
Water Quality Program 

Enclosure 
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